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Content Note
Project History

The State of New Jersey acquired title to the Delaware and Raritan Canal by legislation approved 3 May 1934 (Laws of
1934, chap. 139). In May 1938, during his third term, Gov. A. Harry Moore proposed to the State Legislature that the
59 miles of the combined canal feeder and main line be used to create a water supply for northern New Jersey. This
would entail diverting upwards of 150 million gallons of water daily from the Delaware River (as allowed by the
Delaware and Raritan Canal Company's charter), through the canal feeder to Trenton, and then through the main line
to New Brunswick. The proposed cost to the state was estimated at the time as $28 million. The legislature at that time
chose not to consider Moore's proposal. A month later, in June 1938, Gov. Moore appointed a committee to study the
feasibility of the proposed project. The committee was comprised of three engineers already employed by the State, as
follows: Charles Capen of the North Jersey District Water Supply Commission, Howard T. Critchlow of the State Water
Policy Commission, and Harry P. Croft of the Department of Health. The committee's report to Gov. Moore the
following October showed that the project would require an average of 180 million gallons diverted from the Delaware
River daily, including 30 million gallons taken in at Trenton for use in that area. Three possible plans were presented,
ranging in cost from $29 to $33 million. Gov. Moore again presented his proposal to the State Legislature by a special
message dated 13 February 1939. But despite additional documentation, the Legislature again chose not to consider
the proposal at that time. Finally, beginning in 1944 and following a failed movement to restore the waterway for
commercial traffic, the canal was rehabilitated as a water conduit under the Water Policy and Supply Division of the
Department of Conservation.
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Content Note

This series includes ninety-nine aerial views along the path of the Delaware and Raritan Canal main line from Trenton
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to Bound Brook, and along the Water Supply Project's proposed pipeline location from Bound Brook to Elizabeth. The
survey was flown by the 119th Photographic Section, 44th Division, Aviation New Jersey National Guard, on 5 July
1938. The series consists of three index views, and ninety-six aerial exposures at a flight scale of approximately

1"=625". The photographs are roughly 9.5"x13" in size, and have been removed from the original scrapbook covers and
placed individually in mylar plastic folders.
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